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MISSION STATEMENT
The mission of the Carleton Middle School Bands is to foster the development of balanced, tolerant, and critically thinking students while providing a safe, nurturing, and cooperative learning environment.  Life skills will be an integral part of the Carleton Band experience.  
INTRODUCTION

Being a member of the Carleton Middle School Bands has the potential to provide some of the most memorable experiences you will have during your three years of middle school.  This handbook is written as a guide to help maximize your success in the Carleton Middle School Bands and to explain the opportunities and responsibilities of being a member.    
Expectations
ATTENDANCE
· Band is a performance oriented group.  The band relies on full participation of every member, both in rehearsal and during performances.
· ALL PERFORMANCES ARE REQUIRED.

· Occasionally, conflicts may occur with other school-related functions or family emergencies.  Any conflicts must be brought to the Band Director’s attention well before the time of the conflict through a written letter/email of explanation from the parent.  If there is an unexpected emergency, please call the band room prior to the performance to let the director know of the students’ absence.
· If your absence is excused, a make-up assignment (playing and/or written) may be assigned.  If the assignment is not completed by the due date given, your grade will be adversely affected.  
· If the director is not notified of your absence before the performance or your absence is unexcused, you grade will be adversely affected. 

· Please check and record performance dates in your family calendar! 

             MUSICIANSHIP

· It is expected that you come to class each day prepared.  This includes practicing on a daily basis and arriving to class having worked on the assigned material.  
· Forgotten instruments, music, reeds, etc. will adversely affect a student’s grade.

· Playing and written tests will be given throughout the year and will be a significant portion of your grade.
· During class students are expected to give 100% effort and participation
· Students may be assigned chair placements based on playing tests.  If a student is absent on the day of the playing test they will automatically move to the end of their current section or row until the next playing test takes place. This is not a punishment for an absence, it is simply important that all students are heard back to back on order to compare their playing ability.  A student’s grade will not be adversely affected by an absence or by their chair placement.  

· A student’s chair placement does not necessarily reflect their playing test grade.

PRACTICING

· Practice sheets are due every Wednesday and will not be accepted late unless a student is absent.  If a student is absent on a Wednesday, the practice sheet is due the first day they return from the absence, the practice sheet needs to be marked indicating that the student was absent.  
· All students must turn in a practice sheet every week.  This is part of your homework grade.
· Because we all forget, or have unforeseen circumstances, Students will receive one “freebee” per semester.
· Be sure to fill out sheets completely.  This includes dates, totals, and parent signature and date in ink.  
· If you study privately, you may include that time on your practice sheet.

· Illness and instrument repairs need to be listed on practice sheet.  A signed practice sheet is still due every Wednesday, even if a student was unable to practice for any reason.  
· Be sure to practice what we have gone over in class and any other specific areas mentioned by your director.

· You may receive bonus time for solo and ensemble participation and preparation and any outside school performances.  Please see the director if you have specific questions.
Participation, Attitude and Personal Responsibility 
· Are you on time for rehearsal?
· Do you have your music and instrument?

· Woodwinds – do you have 3 working reeds?

· Do you have a pencil with you?
· Are you giving 100% during class?

· Is your instrument case properly labeled?

· Are you giving more to the band then you take?
Your conduct grade for each marking period will be based on the following:

Conduct grades for each marking period will be based on your attitude and effort during class periods, band concerts, and other band related functions.

Your grade will be negatively affected by the following things:
· Being tardy








· Gum chewing







· Excessive disturbance
· Not following classroom rules

· Negative Attitude/Lack of Effort
Instruments and Music 

· Carleton has limited instruments for student use; most of these instruments are “extended instruments,” oboe, bassoon, french horn, baritone, tuba etc.  Students may use a school instrument at no cost during the school year, and a minimal charge for rental over the summer.  Some of the instruments are very old and need to be well taken care of.  Repairs needed due to abuse or improper treatment will be the responsibility of the student/parent.  Regular use and maintenance will be paid for by the district.
· All band instruments should be kept at home or in band lockers whenever not being used.  Band lockers are provided for most band instruments, and are located inside the band room or in the surrounding hallways.

· It is required that each student properly label their instrument case with full name, school, and grade level.

· Copies of all band music and a folder will be issued to all students.  It is each student’s responsibility to maintain their folder and have it in class every day.  

· All 6th grade and Cadet band students are required to purchase their own method book.  Books will be available at school for purchase in the beginning of the school year.  The book can also be purchased at a local music store.
6th grade:  Essential Elements Book 1
Cadet Band:  Measures of Success Book 1
Uniforms

· Students are required to wear full-dress uniforms for all performances.  

· Uniforms are to be worn neatly and with pride at all times – remember you are representing your school and community.

· Uniforms
· 6th Grade – 6th Grade Band

White Dress Shirt (long sleeved, collared, button)
Black Dress Pants (full length, no capris, no skirts)

Black Socks

Black Dress Shoes

· Cadet Band

White Dress Shirt (long sleeved, collared, button)
Black Dress Pants (full length, no capris, no skirts)

Green Vest (school issued)

Black Socks

Black Dress Shoes

· Concert Band

White Dress Shirt (long sleeved, collared, button)
Black Dress Pants (full length, no capris, no skirts)

Green Sport Coat (school issued)

Black Socks

Black Dress Shoes

· Please be responsible for school issued clothing.  Uniforms should always be hung on a hanger and never left at school.  
· All school owned coats and vests are to be returned at the end of the school year.  A fee will be levied for damaged or lost vests/coats.  
· Students are not responsible to dry clean uniforms.  Warren Consolidated Schools will dry clean all uniforms at the end of each school year.
Solo & Ensemble Festival

Solo and Ensemble is a Michigan School Band and Orchestra Association (M.S.B.O.A.) sanctioned event in which students prepare and perform a solo and/ or an ensemble (duet, trio, etc.) for a qualified adjudicator.  The adjudicator will then give comments about the student’s performance and award ratings (Division I, II, III, IV, or V).  Students who earn Division I or II will be awarded medals.

· Participation in Solo and Ensemble is only available to 7th and 8th graders.

· The growth in student’s musicality through participation in Solo and Ensemble is tremendous, particularly in the 7th grade.

· Solo and Ensemble is not a requirement.  However, it is highly recommended that all eligible students participate.  Extra Credit will be given to all students that participate in Solo and Ensemble. 
· Soloists will have to pay for a piano accompanist.  Prices vary.

· All events will be required to work with Band Director after school prior to the performance.  Dates and times will be on a first come, first serve basis.
Band Trips

· A band trip to perform in a music festival or other unique performance may be organized by the Band Director if there are sufficient numbers in each instrumental section, and enough parent/student interest is present.  This trip is subject to approval by administration.  It is only available to Cadet and Concert band members.  A trip meeting will be organized by the director to discuss interest and details.  Trips usually take place sometime in May.
· Chaperones for band trips are necessary in order for any trip to take place.  All chaperones must pass a background check required by the district in order to participate.  Parents are not guaranteed a slot to chaperone.
· The Carleton Bands annually travel to Cedar Point at the end of the school year.  It is a reward for all of the student’s hard work.  It is an optional trip available only to those students who have attended all previous performances, or were excused by the director.  Students placed on the Carleton behavior list during the time of any trips are not eligible to attend.
· Any students on the Carleton Behavior List may not be eligible for participation in any of the band trips.  Additionally, the director has the right to exclude any student from participation for any other acts of disrespect, conduct, or academic failure.    
General Information
· The top and foremost priority of every band member is to play to the best of one’s ability AT ALL TIMES.

· Band is a lot of fun, if all members work together toward creating wonderful music.

· Any behavior problems will not be tolerated.  It is a privilege to play in band and every student is expected to be on their best behavior at all times, including everyday class, during performances and on field trips.
Communication

· Cheryl Lantto, Director of Bands
· clantto@wcskids.net ~ Email is typically the best way to get a hold of me.
· The Band Director will make performance dates and times known to the students and their families as soon as they become aware of them.  The students have the responsibility of informing their families and reserving those dates on their personal calendars.

· (586) 825-2590 Ext. 28108
· carletonband.weebly.com

· Please check weebly with any questions, or to check the performance calendar.  
· The primary form of communication outside of carletonband.weebly.com, shall be periodic letters send home with students.  It is the responsibility of each student to bring all letters home.
2019-2020 Calendar
Carleton Bands
          September 20




Cousino High School 8th Grade Marcher 

Night (rehearsal Sept. 17)
Participation for 8th Grade only (all others invited to attend)

            October 29




Carleton Band Spooktacular Concert 

                                                                                    7:00 p.m. Carleton Café – All Bands


December 11




Winter Concert 7:00 p.m.








Performing Arts Center (P.A.C.) 








All Bands
December 17




Sterling Heights High School 8th Grade

Band Night






Participation for 8th Grade only (all others 






invited to attend)

January 25




Solo and Ensemble








Location & times TBA







7th & 8th Grade only 

February 25




Pre-festival Concert 
Evening, specific time TBA.







P.A.C. (Sterling Heights HS)







Concert band/Cadet Band
Feb. 27/28 or 29



M.S.B.O.A. District Festival






Location & times TBA







Concert band/Cadet band
April 24-25 or 
   


M.S.B.O.A. State Festival
April 30, May 1



If we qualify with a first division rating at district 







Concert/Cadet Bands

Date TBA




Possible Band Trip







Concert & Cadet Bands
June 1





Spring Concert








P.A.C. (Sterling Heights HS)








All Bands
Please note that additional performances may be added and these dates are subject to change.   Dates will be announced when known.  Please reserve these dates on your calendars.   
**Student attendance is mandatory at all applicable performances.**
Check carletonband.weebly.com for the most up to date calendar
Carleton Middle School Bands
Received Handbook Form

Dear Parents,

The purpose of this handbook is to inform you and your child of the many responsibilities and opportunities involved with membership in the Carleton Middle School Bands.  Being in band can be one of the most rewarding experiences in a student’s schooling, but it involves a deep sense of commitment from parents and students alike.  Please take the time to review the handbook with your child.

All students in the Carleton Band are expected to follow the guidelines of the Band Handbook.  If you and/or your child have any questions, problems, or concerns regarding any of the information presented here, please contact me at your convenience at clantto@wcskids.net
The Received Handbook form is to be completed and returned back to the director the following school day.
Thank you for your help and support of the Carleton Bands.  Our success would not be possible without your cooperation.  I look forward to a rewarding year of musical and personal growth.

Sincerely,

Cheryl Lantto
Director of Bands

Carleton Middle School
Please complete and return this page only to the Band Director.

I have read and agree to the Carleton Band Handbook and understand that my child is expected to follow its guidelines.  I also understand the importance of performances and the weight they carry on my child’s grade.
Student Printed Name: ________________________​​​___
Date: ___________________


Student Signature: _______________________________ Circle Band: 6th        Cadet     Concert  
Parent or Guardian Printed Name: __________________________Date: _____________


Parent or Guardian Signature: __________________________________________
Parent email address (please print clearly):  
_________________________________________________
 (to be used for Carleton Band Parent Email Group)
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